
 

 

 
TOWN OF ARIETTA PLANNING BOARD 

Piseco, NY 12139 

 

 
Meeting Dated: 

Tuesday October 11, 2016 – 6:10 P.M. 

Piseco School 

 

Approved Meeting Minutes 

 

Members present:   Members absent:    
Paul Beaudoin    Jacqui Grier 

Sheila Crouse   Bill Hotaling   

Mary Kiewicz               

Alternate/Secretary Marie Buanno      

 

Town of Arietta Planning Board meeting was called to order by Mary Kiewicz at 6:00 PM.  The minutes of the September meeting 

could not be motioned on for acceptance as there were not enough members present at this meeting that were also at the September 

meeting.  They will be approved at the next meeting. 

 

Mary commented that at the September meeting the Mikus family approached the Planning Board about options available to them for 

replacing, repairing or expanding their boathouse structure.  If they were to demolish it, the project would need a DEC permit and 

special requirements from the town for the protection of the lake.  Whatever they come back with will need a variance. 

 

Mary was not aware of anything else coming to the Planning Board. 

 

As an FYI to Planning Board members Mary noted the ZBA will be meeting regularly on the second Monday of each month at 6PM.  

If there is no hearing, the members will be doing some semblance of training. 

 

Mary has been talking with Town Board member Sarah Rudes about putting forward to the Town Board that the Planning Board 

members should receive some sort of stipend.  Sheila Crouse suggested that if a stipend isn’t approved then perhaps some kind of 

child care could be provided during meeting times.  We are trying to get younger people involved but child care is a drawback.  It is a 

burden to those who have kids to get child care so they can attend meetings. 

 

Mary mentioned Bob Thomson who lives on Arrowhead Road as a possible new Planning Board member.  We are once again short a 

member with Bill Hotaling being appointed to the ZBA. 

  

During the winter months Mary thought the Planning Board should work on the revisions to the new codes book that we have 

discussed.  We could also look at tackling the Subdivision regulations revision.  She has not heard of any problems the community has 

with the revised codes book. 

 

Mary made mention that the garden at the airport is being redone.  Mary’s idea was to make it a pollinating and wildflower garden 

right next to the playground.   

 

We will plan on cancelling the November 8, 2016 meeting as it is Election Day and several Panning Board members will be working 

the polls.  Unless something dire comes up consider it cancelled. 

 

The Lloyds have purchased the property next to Tim O’Rourkes on Old Piseco Road and plan on moving their camp that is on 

Irondequoit Inn property there. 

 

A motion to adjourn was made by Paul Beaudoin.  Seconded by Sheila Crouse.  All were in favor 3 – 0.  

 

Respectfully submitted, Marie C. Buanno  

  

 

 

 


